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Dearest Academy of Lifelong Learning Community, 

It is with a mix of excitement and deep gratitude that I share some important news. My time with the 
Academy of Lifelong Learning at EIU is coming to a close. I have accepted an incredible opportunity to 
join the University of Illinois as a Strategic Content Specialist, and my last day with the Academy will be 
December 10th. 

This decision was not an easy one to make. The Academy has been far more than just a job for me - it has 
been a source of inspiration, joy, and connection. It has been a place where curiosity thrives and where 
people come together to celebrate learning in all its forms. Working with all of you, witnessing the 
passion you bring to every program, and seeing the impact of this community firsthand has been one of 
the greatest privileges of my life. 

In my new role, I will be crafting accessible content for audiences far and wide, collaborating with 
brilliant minds at the University of Illinois, and helping translate research and programs into stories that 
resonate with people from all walks of life. A large part of my work will focus on Search Engine 
Optimization (SEO), a field that has become increasingly vital in making information discoverable and 
accessible online. For those unfamiliar, SEO ensures that online content reaches the right people at the 
right time, bridging the gap between complex ideas and the audiences eager to learn about them. 

To everyone who has supported the Academy: thank you. Thank you for being the heart and soul of this 
program. Thank you for your ideas, your passion, and your willingness to learn and grow together. While 
I’ve had the honor of shaping the Academy in my time here, the truth is that it’s not about me. The 
Academy has always been - and will always be - about all of us as a community. It’s about working 
together toward a shared goal of learning, connection, and growth. 

Though I will no longer be here in my current capacity, I will carry the spirit of the Academy with me 
always. I look forward to seeing the incredible ways this program will continue to grow and thrive in the 
years ahead. The future is bright, and I know that together, you will continue to nurture this remarkable 
community and its shared purpose. 

Thank you for making my time here unforgettable and for showing me the true power of lifelong learning. 
This is not goodbye, but rather a heartfelt "thank you" and a hopeful "see you soon." 

 

With Deepest Gratitude and Warmth, 

 
 


